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April 6, 2020

Dear Stanley Park Stakeholder/Tenant,

As part of the continued response to the risk of COVID-19 to our communities, the Vancouver
Park Board will be closing Stanley Park to all vehicles starting Wednesday in an effort to reduce
the number of people in the park and to enable physical distancing. This is the latest in a series
of measures the Park Board has taken in recent weeks to reduce the risk of the COVID-19
pandemic to the public.

Over the past few weeks, we have observed a steady level of visitation to Stanley Park as a
destination particularly when the weather is good. Despite the recent closure of all parking lots
in and near the Park, we’re observing a lot of visitors who continue to travel in by car and
proceed to park illegally by the side of the road.

The closure will be formally announced to the public via a media release tomorrow, Tuesday
April 7.

ROAD CLOSURE DETAILS

The road closures in Stanley Park include Stanley Park Drive, and all access roads and parking
lots connected to it. The following roads will remain open to all traffic:
o The causeway (HWY 99)
The Georgia street exit (northbound toward the roundabout)
Park Lane
West End Neighborhood streets
South Lagoon Drive and a small segment of Park Lane near the Stanley Park Brewery
will be open to local traffic only

There will be checkpoints located just beyond the roundabout both in the eastbound direction of
Park Drive, and northbound on Pipeline Road. There will also be checkpoints located at the
west side of the park at Beach Avenue and at South Lagoon Drive and Park Lane. The exit gate
off of HWY 99 (south of the Lions Gate Bridge) will be closed.

For stakeholders that need access to the Park, we will be implementing a pass system aligned
with the area of the park that access is needed. These passes will be provided to stakeholders
in the coming days. As a stakeholder needing access to the Park, we will be following up with
more details regarding accessing your pass. Emergency Services and Key Park Operations will
have unrestricted access throughout the park and will be identified using service vehicle and
driver identification.
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CYCLING ROUTE CHANGES

For the time being, cycling will still be permitted on the Seawall, but cyclists will be encouraged
to use Park Drive, to provide more space on Seawall pathways. Transition zones will be created
at the gateways back into the West End neighbourhood/Coal Harbour seawall.

For a full picture of what these closures will look like, a map has been enclosed detailing these
road closures.

Closing road space in Stanley Park reinforces efforts by the Park Board, City and the Province
to have residents stay home and stay put. The Park Board is encouraging everyone to stay put
close to home during this time and to take advantage of their neighbourhood parks versus
travelling to destination parks like Stanley.

Later this week, we will provide more information regarding procedures for deliveries and staff to
continue accessing their destinations in Stanley Park. In the meantime, please do not hesitate
to contact us with any questions or concerns. We plan to roll this out and adjust our strategies
as we go.

Please do not hesitate to contact us with any questions or concerns. We plan to roll this out and
adjust our strategies as we go.

Regards,

Malcolm Bromley
General Manager - Vancouver Board of Parks and Recreation

For Operations and Access to Stanley Park and tenant/lease holder questions or concerns
please contact:

Emily Dunlop

Senior Planner

Emily.dunlop@vancouver.ca
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Office of the General Manager

April 6, 2020

Dear Stanley Park Stakeholder/Tenant,

As part of the continued response to the risk of COVID-19 to our communities, the Vancouver
Park Board will be closing Stanley Park to all vehicles starting Wednesday in an effort to reduce
the number of people in the park and to enable physical distancing. This is the latest in a series
of measures the Park Board has taken in recent weeks to reduce the risk of the COVID-19
pandemic to the public.

Over the past few weeks, we have observed a steady level of visitation to Stanley Park as a
destination particularly when the weather is good. Despite the recent closure of all parking lots
in and near the Park, we’re observing a lot of visitors who continue to travel in by car and
proceed to park illegally by the side of the road.

The closure will be formally announced to the public via a media release tomorrow, Tuesday
April 7.

ROAD CLOSURE DETAILS

The road closures in Stanley Park include Stanley Park Drive, and all access roads and parking
lots connected to it. The following roads will remain open to all traffic:
e The causeway (HWY 99)
The Georgia street exit (northbound toward the roundabout)
Park Lane
West End Neighborhood streets
South Lagoon Drive and a small segment of Park Lane near the Stanley Park Brewery
will be open to local traffic only

There will be checkpoints located just beyond the roundabout both in the eastbound direction of
Park Drive, and northbound on Pipeline Road. There will also be checkpoints located at the
west side of the park at Beach Avenue and at South Lagoon Drive and Park Lane. The exit gate
off of HWY 99 (south of the Lions Gate Bridge) will be closed.

For stakeholders that need access to the Park, we will be implementing a pass system aligned
with the area of the park that access is needed. These passes will be provided to stakeholders
in the coming days. As a stakeholder needing access to the Park, we will be following up with
more details regarding accessing your pass. Emergency Services and Key Park Operations will
have unrestricted access throughout the park and will be identified using service vehicle and
driver identification.

Vancouver Board of Parks and Recreation
2099 Beach Avenue
Vancouver, BC V6G 1Z4 Canada
tel: 3-1-1 or 604.873.7000 outside Vancouver
web: vancouverparks.ca | app: vancouver.ca/vanconnect
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CYCLING ROUTE CHANGES

For the time being, cycling will still be permitted on the Seawall, but cyclists will be encouraged
to use Park Drive, to provide more space on Seawall pathways. Transition zones will be created
at the gateways back into the West End neighbourhood/Coal Harbour seawall.

For a full picture of what these closures will look like, a map has been enclosed detailing these
road closures.

Closing road space in Stanley Park reinforces efforts by the Park Board, City and the Province
to have residents stay home and stay put. The Park Board is encouraging everyone to stay put
close to home during this time and to take advantage of their neighbourhood parks versus
travelling to destination parks like Stanley.

Later this week, we will provide more information regarding procedures for deliveries and staff to
continue accessing their destinations in Stanley Park. In the meantime, please do not hesitate
to contact us with any questions or concerns. We plan to roll this out and adjust our strategies
as we go.

Please do not hesitate to contact us with any questions or concerns. We plan to roll this out and
adjust our strategies as we go.

Regards,

Malcolm Bromley
General Manager - Vancouver Board of Parks and Recreation

For Operations and Access to Stanley Park and tenant/lease holder questions or concerns
please contact:

Emily Dunlop

Senior Planner

Emily.dunlop@vancouver.ca
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April 6, 2020

Dear Stanley Park Tenant/Stakeholder,

As part of the continued response to the risk of COVID-19 to our communities, the Vancouver
Park Board will be closing Stanley Park to all vehicles starting Wednesday in an effort to reduce
the number of people in the park and to enable physical distancing. This is the latest in a series
of measures the Park Board has taken in recent weeks to reduce the risk of the COVID-19
pandemic to the public.

Over the past few weeks, we have observed a steady level of visitation to Stanley Park as a
destination particularly when the weather is good. Despite the recent closure of all parking lots
in and near the Park, visitors continue to travel in by car and proceed to park illegally by the side
of the road.

The closure will be formally announced to the public via a media release tomorrow, Tuesday
April 7. We would appreciate if you could please refrain from sharing this information until after
10 am tomorrow.

ROAD CLOSURE DETAILS

The road closures in Stanley Park include Stanley Park Drive, and all access roads and parking
lots connected to it. The following roads will remain open to all traffic:
e The causeway (HWY 99)
The Georgia street exit (northbound toward the roundabout)
Park Lane
West End streets
South Lagoon Drive and a small segment of Park Lane near the Stanley Park Brewery
will be open to local traffic only

There will be checkpoints located just beyond the roundabout both in the eastbound direction of
Park Drive, and northbound on Pipeline Road. There will also be checkpoints located at the
west side of the park at Beach Avenue and at South Lagoon Drive and Park Lane. The exit gate
off of HWY 99 (south of the Lions Gate Bridge) will be closed.

CYCLING ROUTE CHANGES
For the time being, cycling will still be permitted on the Seawall, but cyclists will be encouraged
to use Park Drive, to provide more space on Seawall pathways. Transition zones will be created

at the gateways back into the West End neighbourhood/Coal Harbour seawall.

For a full picture of what these closures will look like, a map has been enclosed detailing these
road closures.
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The Park Board is encouraging everyone to stay put close to home during this time and to take
advantage of their neighbourhood parks versus travelling to destination parks like Stanley.

Regards,

Malcolm Bromley
General Manager - Vancouver Board of Parks and Recreation

For tenant/lease holder questions or concerns please contact:
Emily Dunlop

Senior Planner

Emily.dunlop@vancouver.ca
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Office of the General Manager

April 6, 2020

Dear Stanley Park Tenant/Stakeholder,

As part of the continued response to the risk of COVID-19 to our communities, the Vancouver
Park Board will be closing Stanley Park to all vehicles starting Wednesday in an effort to reduce
the number of people in the park and to enable physical distancing. This is the latest in a series
of measures the Park Board has taken in recent weeks to reduce the risk of the COVID-19
pandemic to the public.

Over the past few weeks, we have observed a steady level of visitation to Stanley Park as a
destination particularly when the weather is good. Despite the recent closure of all parking lots
in and near the Park, visitors continue to travel in by car and proceed to park illegally by the side
of the road.

The closure will be formally announced to the public via a media release tomorrow, Tuesday
April 7. We would appreciate if you could please refrain from sharing this information until after
10 am tomorrow.

ROAD CLOSURE DETAILS

The road closures in Stanley Park include Stanley Park Drive, and all access roads and parking
lots connected to it. The following roads will remain open to all traffic:
e The causeway (HWY 99)
The Georgia street exit (northbound toward the roundabout)
Park Lane
West End streets
South Lagoon Drive and a small segment of Park Lane near the Stanley Park Brewery
will be open to local traffic only

There will be checkpoints located just beyond the roundabout both in the eastbound direction of
Park Drive, and northbound on Pipeline Road. There will also be checkpoints located at the
west side of the park at Beach Avenue and at South Lagoon Drive and Park Lane. The exit gate
off of HWY 99 (south of the Lions Gate Bridge) will be closed.

CYCLING ROUTE CHANGES
For the time being, cycling will still be permitted on the Seawall, but cyclists will be encouraged
to use Park Drive, to provide more space on Seawall pathways. Transition zones will be created

at the gateways back into the West End neighbourhood/Coal Harbour seawall.

For a full picture of what these closures will look like, a map has been enclosed detailing these
road closures.

Vancouver Board of Parks and Recreation
2099 Beach Avenue
Vancouver, BC V6G 1Z4 Canada
tel: 3-1-1 or 604.873.7000 outside Vancouver
web: vancouverparks.ca | app: vancouver.ca/vanconnect
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The Park Board is encouraging everyone to stay put close to home during this time and to take
advantage of their neighbourhood parks versus travelling to destination parks like Stanley.

Regards,

Malcolm Bromley
General Manager - Vancouver Board of Parks and Recreation

For tenant/lease holder questions or concerns please contact:
Emily Dunlop

Senior Planner

Emily.dunlop@vancouver.ca
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ALL GATES OPEN

CLOSED GATES EV,E2
CLOSES EAST SECTION

CLOSED GATE NI
EXPANDED EAST SECTION CLOSURE

CLOSED GATES
N1, N2, B2, B3, W1

LEAVES ENGLISH BEAY OPEN
FOR FESTIVAL OF LIGHTS

ISOLATION IMPLICATIONS:

CLOSED GATES NI, k2, B2 B3, W2
LEAVES LOST LAGOON AREA OPEN

CLOSED GATES N1, N2, B2 B3, 51,52
SEALS PARK

EXISTING GATES oo
PROPOSED GATES mmm

CLOSED GATES °

ROAD OPEN wmm
ROAD CLOSED w==m
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ALLGATES OPEN

CLOSED GATES E E2
CLOSES EAST SECTION

CLOSED GATE NI
EXPANDED EAST SECTION CLOSURE

CLOSED GATES Wi, NI 82,83, Wi
LEAVES ENGLISH BAY OPEN

CLOSED GATES
N1, N2, B2, B3, W2

LEAVES LOST LAGOON OPEN

ISOLATION IMPLICATIONS:

CLOSED GATES NI, N2, B2.83, 5, 52
SEALS PARK

EXISTING GATES semm
PROPOSED GATES mmm

closep cates (g

ROAD OPEN wmmm
ROAD CLOSED w==m
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fﬁi ALL GATES OPEN

CLOSED GATES E1,E2
CLOSES EAST SECTION

CLOSED GATE N1
EXPANDED EAST SECTION CLOSURE

CLOSED GATES NI N2 B2 B3 WY
LEAVES ENGLISH BAY OPEN

CLOSED GATES N1, NI, B2, B3, W2
LEAVES LOST LAGOON AREA OPEN

CLOSED GATES
N1, N2, B2, B3, 51,

SEALS PARK

ISOLATION IMPLICATIONS

BEAVER
LAKE

EXISTING GATES mm
PROPOSED GATES ===

CLOSED GATES o

ROAD OPEN wmm
ROAD CLOSED w==m
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THE END
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STANLEY PARK ROAD REALLOCATION
CYCLING DATA (APRIL 8th to May 10th, 2020)

SUMMARY REPORT
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STANLEY PARK SEAWALL CLOSURES
DURING COVID-19 RESPONSE

VEHICLE ACCESS
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creating too many conflict areas and
overall confusion

Prospect Hill Descent: With the laned
approach, the “chicane” style barrier
features would need to be removed. Is
the concern around speeding cyclists still
valid?

If the seawall “bypass” solution (#2
above) is pursued (which is
recommended), this upper road will
be used mostly by “roadies” in which
case, the “laning’ might be needed,
which greatly reduces costs and
operational needs for barriers in this
section.

Parking Lot Access and Safety: With the
“laned approach”, many parking lots can
open back up (on the “inside” of Park
Drive), however, transportation has
flagged a major concern about vehicles
crossing over the cycling lane into
Prospect Point parking lot and teahouse
parking lot.

A couple of solutions and options
need to be explored:

e Explore further installing
temporary traffic signals at
these two key locations

¢ OR Keeping those parking lots
closed, but allowing parking
along Park Drive where it
widens and providing access
points (close enough and easy
enough for patrons using
Prospect Point restaurant and
teahouse restaurant)

¢ OR in response to solution #4
above, do not do a lane
approach from prospect point
to Third beach, as those users
who need it will be on the
seawall, and road cyclists can
use Park Drive as they
normally do

Car Free Experience Lost:
Transportation Planning has noted that if
the “laned approach” is used all over,
we’ve created the “everybody loses”
option because it now creates challenges
for both cars and bikes.

Further to this, despite what
stakeholders say about needing vehicle
access, they do regularly reflect on the
challenges for their staff to get to their
establishments even during regular times
with open roads - a shuttle service to
their restaurants for staff has been
identified as something they may be
interested in).

If we keep it limited to the areas as
noted above, this will greatly resolve
this. Furthermore, we do think that
car free days don’t have to wait until
September or later to start. Further
exploration is needed, but it seems
as if a car free day (just once a
month) would be completely doable
this summer with the current “laned
approach” without much traffic
management change needed.

Also, a temporary shuttle service on
the “car free” day is a very viable
option, according to current
discussions with service providers,
one which they believe stakeholders
in the park would welcome.
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Next Steps for SP Staff Team:

1. Further engage with Aquarium, Teahouse and Prospect Point stakeholders
specifically on the timing of the phases and discuss concerns and potential
solutions

2. Prepare (very high level) update on slides for COVID response update
presentation to Board on Monday

3. Quickly draft up routing and mapping of options above and send or present to
SLT for approval

4. Continue pursuing the idea with service providers on the possibility of a fair
paid electric shuttle service

5. Continue drafting Traffic Management Plan for both Phase 1 (Aquarium Access)

and Phase 2 (Laned Approach) with solutions selected and mapped out

Develop operations plans and further refine order of magnitude costing

Plan for ongoing working group meetings with transportation planning and all

PB departments

No

END OF NOTES: Please share any further comments, questions and concerns to PPE
Director and Manager or Senior Planner, Emily Dunlop
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VANCOUVER BOARD OF PARKS AND RECREATION

Stanley Park Road Closure Program | OUTLINE OF OPERATIONS

Purpose: To reduce the amount of people coming to the park and enable people to better
physically distance along the seawall, by providing more space for cyclists and pedestrians

Closures: Road closures in Stanley Park include Stanley Park Drive, and all access roads and
parking lots connected to it. The following roads will remain open to all traffic:
e The causeway (HWY 99)
The Georgia street exit (northbound toward the roundabout)
Park Lane
West End Neighborhood streets
South Lagoon Drive and a small segment of Stanley Park Drive near the Stanley Park
Brewery will be open to local traffic only

Some exceptions will be made for Emergency Services, Government Agencies,
Operations and Park tenants (and their contractors and delivery trucks). Checkpoint
Staff to ensure that all drivers entering the park:

1. Put on hazard lights (or flashers)

2. Maintain a speed no greater than 15km per hour (max)

3. Yield to, and look out for, cyclists - Stanley Park Drive is now dedicated for
cyclists to enable social distancing

4. Stay to the left hand side of Stanley Park Drive

5. Obey all existing and temporary traffic symbols and signage

Updated: Thursday, April 9, 2020 Page | 1
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VANCOUVER BOARD OF PARKS AND RECREATION

Stakeholder Dashboard Passes will be 8.5 x 11 and look like this:

Passes have been sent to stakeholders (on April 7) as per the list above on page 2. If
you notice any suspicious passes, please let Tim Collins know -
tim.collins@vancouver.ca

Official Vehicles can be identified with logos and/or identification. The following have
unrestricted access:

Emergency Services (Fire, Rescue, VPD)

Park Board Operations

EasyPark

HMCS Discovery

Stanley Park Police Mounted Squad

MOBI Bike Share

MODO

Translink (including #19 Stanley Park Bus)
Metro Vancouver

Musqueam, Squamish and Tsleil-Waututh Staff

Updated: Thursday, April 9, 2020 Page | 3
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Please review our TMP for the closure of Stanley Park. Traffic Management will affect the
following access points:

e Stanley Park Drive at Pipeline Road roundabout = East Entry on to Stanley Park Drive:
Road closure to vehicular traffic. Access to local traffic will be maintained (Service
vehicles and local tenants only).

e Pipeline Road at Stanley Park Service Yard Staff Parking Entry—=>A NB road closure to
vehicular traffic on Pipeline Road. The SB lane will remain open. Access to local traffic
will be maintained (service vehicles and local tenants only). All bus stops and bus routes
will be maintained. Any vehicles needing re-routing will use Staff Parking lot to turn
around.

e SB access to Stanley Park via Causeway Exit = Full closure to vehicular traffic.

e NB access to Stanley Park via Causeway Exit = Full closure to vehicular traffic.

e NB access to Lions Gate Bridge via Stanley Park Exit—> Full closure to vehicular traffic.

e North Lagoon Drive at Stanley Park Drive = Closure of the left turn bay. Restricted to
right turns only at Park exit. Access to local traffic will be maintained (Service vehicles
and local tenants only).

e 2000 Blk of Beach Avenue at Stanley Park Lane = A NB road closure to all vehicular
traffic. All vehicles will be detoured NB onto Park Lane

e Park Lane at Lagoon Drive - Closed to all WB left turns. Restricted to right turns only.

e 800 Block of Lagoon Drive = Road closed at Lagoon Drive and Barclay to all WB
vehicular traffic. WB traffic restricted to left turns only at Barclay.

Digital reader boards indicating “Stanley Park Closed to Vehicle Traffic” will be placed at the
following locations:

e 1800 Block of West Georgia St

e SBon Stanley Park Causeway immediately following the Lions Gate Bridge.

e 1800 Block of Beach Ave

Additional Signage indicating the closure of Stanley Park to vehicle traffic will be posted at the

following locations:
e 600 Block of Denman Street
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Stanley Park Road Closure Program | OUTLINE OF OPERATIONS

Purpose: To reduce the amount of people coming to the park and enable people to better
physically distance along the seawall, by providing more space for cyclists and pedestrians

Closures: Road closures in Stanley Park include Stanley Park Drive, and all access roads and
parking lots connected to it. The following roads will remain open to all traffic:
e The causeway (HWY 99)
The Georgia street exit (northbound toward the roundabout)
Park Lane
West End Neighborhood streets
South Lagoon Drive and a small segment of Park Lane near the Stanley Park Brewery
will be open to local traffic only

Some exceptions will be made for Emergency Services, Government Agencies,
Operations and Park tenants (and their contractors and delivery trucks). Checkpoint
Staff to ensure that all drivers entering the park:

1. Maintain a speed of 15km per hour (max)
Put on hazard lights (or flashers)

3. Yield to and look out for cyclists - Stanley Park Drive is now dedicated for
cyclists and pedestrians to enable social distancing

4. Stay to the left hand side of Stanley Park Drive to pass

Obey all existing and temporary traffic symbols and signage

Ul

Updated: Tuesday, April 7, 2020 Page | 1
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LIST OF VEHICLES WITH PERMITTED ACCESS

The following vehicle access will be permitted to drive in Stanley Park

Partner Access Identification
Emergency Services (Fire, Rescue, VPD) R R D ID (official vehicle)

Park Board Operations R R D ID (official vehicle)

EasyPark R R D ID (official vehicle)

HMCS Discovery R R D ID (official vehicle)

Stanley Park Police Mounted Squad R R D ID (official vehicle)

MOBI Bike Share R R D ID (official vehicle)

MODO R R D ID (official vehicle)

Translink (including #19 Stanley Park Bus) R R D ID (official vehicle)

Metro Vancouver R R D ID (official vehicle)
Musqueam, Squamish and Tsleil-Waututh Staff R R D ID (official PB parking decal)
Stakeholder Access Pass Letter Pass #'s
Brockton Pavilion O A 2
Legends of the Moon O B 2
Royal Vancouver Yacht Club O identification pass
Stanley Park Ecology Society (SPES) O C 2
Vancouver Aquarium O identification pass
Vancouver Rowing Club O identification pass
Fieldhouse Caretaker (Brockton) O D 2
Third and Second Beach Concession O E 2
Capilano Group of Companies (Prospect Point & SP o E 4
Pavillion)

Teahouse in Stanley Park O G 12
Theatre Under the Stars (Malkin Bowl) O H 2
Fieldhouse Caretakers (Prospect) O J 2
Stanley Park Lawn Bowling Club K 12
Stanley Park Brewery (Staff & Patrons for Food

Pick-Up) L 10
Chrystal Sparrow - Artist in Residency (A-Frame) M 1
AAA Horse & Carriage (Works Yard and Info Booth) MULTI-ZONE N 4
Park Board Project Contractors MULTI-ZONE PCON TBD
Stakeholder Contractors (general) MULTI-ZONE SCON TBD
BSW Workers - Contractor Passes MULTI-ZONE BSW 35
Deliveries MULTI-ZONE ID (official vehicle)

Anything else that should go on here?

Updated: Tuesday, April 7, 2020 Page | 2
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STANLEY PARK ROAD CLOSURES
CYCLING DATA (APRIL 8th to May 3rd, 2020)

SUMMARY REPORT

DRAFT WORKING FILE
(DATA PROVIDED BY COV Engineering TDM Branch
- TO BE UPDATED EVERY MONDAY)
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